
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
     Rector 
     Uman National University of Horticulture 
     prof. Olena Nepochatenko 
 

 
 
 
 

Thanking for the invitation to the inauguration of 2015/2016 Academic Year the 

Uman National University of Horticulture I regret to inform you that due to previous 

commitments I will not be able to participate in it. 

I wish you and the whole academic community of Uman National University of 

Horticulture a successful academic year, every success in research and education. 

On this special day, I am sending my best wishes particularly to the first year students, 

may their studies help them to gain professional knowledge and achieve every success in their 

professional life. 

Please, accept the best wishes of good health and personal happiness. 
 

 

        Rector 

 

Prof. Dr. Włodzimierz Sady 

 
 

Krakow, September 2015 r.  


